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Salvation Not Instant

 

The religions – 4,199 in this generation – tell people non-
Scriptural fairytales to get people into their churches, or
religious institutions.

 

Yahshua Messiah said to beware of false teachers of religion,
because there are many. You really need to believe what the
Sacred  Scriptures  teach  because  there  is  only  One  Way  to
Eternal Life shown in the Sacred Scriptures.

 

This is an urgent warning from Yahshua Messiah, the prophesied
Savior.

Mattithyah 7:13-14

13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.

14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to Life, and few there are who find it.

 

The Only Way
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Yahshua gives us the only way in this same chapter.

Mattithyah 7:21-23

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the Will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

 

Verse 21: “he who does”

 

From that, we see it takes some doing in order to receive the
Eternal Life promised by Yahweh.

 

Believe

 

The very first thing one must learn to do is believe.

 

Believe what?

 

Yahshua said it…search the Scriptures!

Yahchanan 5:39



Search the Scriptures; for in them you think you have Eternal
Life—and these are they which testify of Me.

 

So, the Inspired Scriptures are what you must believe.

 

Yahshua also said:

Luke 24:25

Then He said to them: O fools, and slow of heart to believe
all that Yahweh’s Prophets have spoken!

 

There will be no fools in the Kingdom of Yahweh.

 

Remember Yahshua’s Words in Luke 24:25. Fools do not believe
that  the  troubles  the  whole  world  is  struggling  with  are
caused by sin. Yes, sin has caused love to cease and hatred to
take over world affairs.

 

Sin Is The Cause

 

Yahshua said it – sin is the cause.

Mattithyah 24:11-12, 5, 7, 21-22, 29

11 And many false prophets will rise, and will deceive the
many.

12 And because iniquity will abound, the love of the many will
grow cold.



5 For many will come against My Name, saying: I am anointed to
preach salvation!—and will deceive many.

7 For nation will rise against nation, and kingdom against
kingdom, and there will be famines, and pestilences; disease
epidemics, and earthquakes; natural disasters, in place after
place:

21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  Elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

29 Immediately, but after the Great Tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

 

Verse 29: man acquired bombs in this generation only.

 

Mattithyah 24:29 was written in 33 AY (After Yahshua). The
bombs our Savior said will darken the sun in this generation,
started in 1934. That was 1901 years after Yahshua’s Prophecy
was written.

 

Yahweh’s Prophecies have shown to be 100% correct. Fulfilled
Prophecy should convince any fool.

 

No person has the ability to accurately foretell the future;
only Yahweh has that Power. That, too, is what your Bible and



The Book of Yahweh show.

Isayah 45:21-22

21 Speak out, bring your proofs near; yes, let them take
counsel together. Who has declared this from ancient time? Who
has foretold it from that time? Have not I, Yahweh? And there
is no source of power except Me, a just Father and a Savior;
there is none but Me.

22 Look to Me, and be saved, all the ends of the earth; for I
am Yahweh, and there is no other source of power.

 

With Isayah’s words in mind, remember Yahshua’s Words in:

Luke 24:25

Then He said to them: O fools, and slow of heart to believe
all that Yahweh’s Prophets have spoken!

 

Now read and see the cause:

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass that this Judgment has been pronounced.



4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse has devoured the earth, and they
who dwell therein are desolate; therefore, the inhabitants of
the earth are burned, and few men left.

 

Verse 2 shows the destruction will be upon the priests; that
is, religious leaders, and those who follow them.

 

If  you  read  that  carefully,  you  will  see  what  Yahshua
Prophesied  for  this  generation.

 

Verse 2 shows this Prophecy is for this generation of the
nuclear bombs that started in 1934 and will darken the sun in
this generation (Matt. 24:29, 33-34). The nuclear bombs will
indeed burn the earth and leave few men (Is. 24:6) in this
present, prophesied generation (Matt. 24:29, 33-34).

 

This generation started in 1934 with the nuclear bomb that
started in 1934. Therefore, this generation is soon to end.

 

Isayah 24:6 – Few Men Left

 

Who are those few who are left?



 

It’s plain to see that to survive what all nations are now
preparing  for,  help  is  needed.  That  help  is  foretold  by
Yahshua Messiah.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha; whose name means “rock”:
That upon this Rock, YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this house;
Family: The House of Yahweh, and the gates of sheol; the
grave, will not prevail against it.

Malakyah 4:2

But for you who reverence My Name, the Light of Righteousness
will arise with healing in its wings; and you will go out,
leaping like calves released from the stall.

 

Yahshua Messiah shows those who reverence the Name Yahweh. He
says that only those will be blessed with Protection and Life
Eternal.

Mattithyah 7:21-23

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the Will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

 

Compare:



II Timayah 2:19

Nevertheless, the Foundation of Yahweh stands sure, having
this Seal: Yahweh knows those who are His, because everyone
who reverences the Name of Yahweh departs from iniquity.

 

Notice, Yahweh knows who are His.

 

How?

 

II Timayah 2:19 – they depart from iniquity.

 

Iniquity means sin; it’s doing away with Yahweh’s Laws of
Righteousness.

 

All 4,199 religions in this generation teach you to do away
with Yahweh’s Laws. None of the 4,199 religions belongs to
Yahweh.

 

See this:

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has



sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the Children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice Righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
Righteousness?

II Timayah 2:19

Nevertheless, the Foundation of Yahweh stands sure, having
this Seal: Yahweh knows those who are His, because everyone
who reverences the Name of Yahweh departs from iniquity.

 

Now see the Protection for those who are Yahweh’s.

Malakyah 4:1-4

1 For, behold, the day comes that will burn like an oven; and
all  the  proud,  yes,  and  all  who  do  wickedly,  will  be
stubble—the day that comes will burn them up, says Father
Yahweh; and it will leave them neither root nor branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  Light  of
Righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the wicked will be trodden down; for they will be ashes
under the soles of your feet in the day that this will be
done, says Yahweh our Father.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the Statutes and



Judgments.

 

See now the Protection of Yahweh.

Psalm 91:1-16

1 He who dwells in the Secret Place of the Most High will
abide under the shadow of the Almighty.

2 We say to Yahweh: You are our refuge and our fortress! You
are our Father in You we will trust!

3 Surely He will deliver you from the snare of the fowler, and
from the noisome; deadly, pestilence.

4 He will cover you with His Feathers, and under His Wings
will you trust. His Truth will be your shield and buckler.

5 You will not be afraid of the terror of night, nor of the
arrow that flies by day.

6 Nor of the pestilence that walks in darkness, nor of the
destruction that wastes at noonday.

7 A thousand will fall at your side, and ten thousand at your
right hand; but it will not come near you.

8 Only with your eyes you will look and you will see the
reward of the wicked;

9 Because you have made Yahweh your refuge. Because you have
made the Most High your House; The House of Yahweh;

10 No evil will befall you, nor will any plague come near your
dwelling.

11 For He will give His malakim charge concerning you, to
keep; protect, you in all your ways.

12 They will bear You up in their hands, so You will not



strike Your foot against a stone.

13 You will tread upon the lion and adder. The young lion and
the dragon you will trample under feet.

14 Yahweh says: Because you have set your love upon Me, I will
deliver you; cause you to escape. I will set you on high,
because you know My Name.

15 You will call Me, and I will answer you. I will be with you
in trouble; I will deliver you, and honor you.

16 With long life I will satisfy you, and I will show you My
Salvation; Yahshua Messiah!

II Kepha 3:10-13

10 But the Day of Yahweh will come as a thief in the night, in
which the heavens will pass away with great noise, and the
elements will melt with fervent heat; both the earth, and the
works that are in it, will be burned up.

11 Since all these things will then be dissolved, what manner
of persons ought you to be in Holy conduct and Righteousness?

12 You must look for and earnestly long for the Day of Yahweh,
because of which the heavens will be dissolved in fire, and
the elements will melt with fervent heat.

13 Nevertheless we, according to His Promise, look for new
heavens and a new earth, in which Righteousness dwells.

 

Verse 13: Righteousness? Read it for yourself in your own
bible, or even better from The Book of Yahweh shown below.

Deuteronomy 6:25

And it will be our Righteousness if we observe to do all of
these Laws before Yahweh our Father, as He has commanded us.



I Yahchanan 3:4, 7

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

 

Verse  4:  sin  is  the  breaking  of  Yahweh’s  Laws  of
Righteousness.

Verse 7: He who practices Yahweh’s Laws is Righteous.

 

Blessed Are Those

 

Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

I Yahchanan 3:7



Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
Righteousness is Righteous, just as He is Righteous.

 

Past sins?

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins may be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  may  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

 

Yahshua said:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they may have
right to the Tree of Life, and may enter in through the gates
into the City.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My Messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.



 

Verse 16: House of Yahweh?

 

That’s in this generation also. It was established in 1983.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many people will go and say; Come, and let us go up to
the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

Remember! We answer all Scriptural questions. Call, write or
email us with your questions. Find us on the ‘Official House
of  Yahweh’  Facebook  page,  and  ask  your  questions  in  the
comments; you will then be directed to the answer.

 

Rejoice like calves released from the stall.

Deuteronomy 12:5, 7-8

5 But you are to seek the Habitation of your Father; The House



of Yahweh—the place which Yahweh your Father shall choose out
of all your tribes to establish His Name—and there you must
go.

7 There, in front of Yahweh your Father, you and your families
shall eat, and you shall rejoice in all that you have put your
hand to do, because Yahweh your Father has blessed you.

8 You must not at all do as we are doing here this day—every
man doing whatever is right in his own eyes—

 

What is the outcome for the fearful and unbelieving?

Revelation 21:8 

But the fearful, and unbelieving, and the abominable, and
murderers, and whoremongers, and sorcerers, and worshipers of
Gods (elohim), and all liars, will have their part in the lake
which burns with fire and brimstone—which is the second death.

 

The versions of The Book of Yahweh, such as the King James
Version, use the word ‘idolaters’ instead of ‘worshippers of
Gods’, as is written in The Book of Yahweh. The word idolaters
means worshippers of Gods.

 

In Genesis 3, we are warned that the Gods are evil, will cause
you to sin, and will bring you to destruction if you do not
practice Yahweh’s Righteousness.

 

Mixing evil with Righteousness will simply not work. Read here
Yahshua Messiah’s Words:

Luke 11:34



The light of the body is the eye. Therefore, if your eye is
clear-sighted, your whole body is also full of light. But when
your eye is evil, then your body is also full of darkness.

Yahchanan 3:19

Now this is the condemnation: Light has come into the world,
but men loved darkness rather than Light, because their deeds
were evil.

Yahchanan 3:20

For every one who practices evil hates the Light, and neither
comes to the Light for fear his deeds would be exposed.

Mattithyah 12:33

Either make the tree Righteous and its fruit Righteous, or
else make the tree evil and its fruit iniquity; for a tree is
known by its fruit!

Mattithyah 7:14

Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to Life, and few there are who find it.

Mattithyah 7:21-23

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the Will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

 



All  4,199  religions  worship  Gods,  thinking  they  are
worshipping  the  Creator.  However,  Yahweh,  the  Creator  and
Heavenly Father, is not a God. He was never identified as such
in the original Sacred Scriptures.

 

Remember, we answer all Scriptural questions at The House of
Yahweh. You can call, write or email us your questions.

 

May Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

Love, True Love,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com


